
 
 
                                                                                                                            
 
REF: KMF/CON/COG/5                                                                        DATE: 12th June 2023 
 
Vladimir Ryabin 
Executive Secretary 
Intergovernmental Oceanographic Commission 
UNESCO – 7 Place de Fontenoy 
75352 Paris 
Cedex 07 SP, France 
Email: v.ryabinin@unesco.org 
 
Dear Ryabinin,  
 
 
RE: UPDATED TERMS OF REFERENCE FOR GLOBAL OCEAN OBSERVING SYSTEM (GOOS) 
 NATIONAL FOCAL POINTS (NFP) 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Reference is kindly made the IOC Circular Letter No.2931 Ref:IOC/VR/EH/FC/RV dated 2 March 
2023 on the above. 
 
We are glad to inform you that Dr. Amon Kimeli email address: kimeli.k.amon@gmail.com has 
been nominated as the new GOOS National Focal Point. 
 

 
Prof. James Njiru, PhD 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER-KMFRI 

KENYA MARINE AND FISHERIES RESEARCH INSTITUTE 
 Telephone: 020-8021560/1 
 020-2353904 
Mobile:  0712003853 
E-mail: director@kmfri.go.ke 
When replying please quote 
Ref.No. and date: 
If calling or telephoning ask 
For:    Prof. James Njiru 
Please address your reply to  
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 
 

HEADQUARTERS 
P.O. Box 81651 

MOMBASA 
KENYA 
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